民學校 **KWOK** MAN **SCHOOL**

Phone: 29810432 Fax:

29816345

Address: 30 Kwok Man Road, Cheung Chau

8th February, 2022

Arrangements for online classes after Chinese New Year

Dear Parents/ Guardians,

Since the epidemic situation is still severe, the Education Bureau (EDB) has announced that all schools in Hong Kong will extend the suspension of face-to-face classes and all on-campus activities until 21st February 2022. Therefore, the current online class arrangements will be maintained from 11th February. At the same time, due to the teaching restrictions of online courses, please take note of the details below:

1	Strongly advise students to stay home and have online classes
	In response to the Covid-19 pandemic situation these days, and confirmed cases have
	been found on Cheung Chau Island, we strongly advise parents to keep our kids at
	home and have online lessons with them instead of having lessons in the campus area.
	In case of problems of unstable connection to the internet, please contact individual
	homeroom teachers.
2	Online classes
	Online classes will be maintained from 11 th February to 21 st February, and class times
	will remain unchanged.
3	Cancel the 4th dictation
	Dictations on 16th February (Chinese) and 23rd February (English) will be cancelled
	and only the marks for the first and second dictations will be counted into the second
	term academic transcripts.
4	Arrangements for submitting and collecting homework
	Submitting and collection homework sessions will only be held on 18 th February (Fri)
	at the following times:
	P.1-P.3: 1:30 p.m. – 2:30 p.m.
	P.4-P.6: 2:30 p.m. – 3:30 p.m.

5	Sports Day
	The original scheduled Sports Day on the 17 th March 2022 will be cancelled.
	Students will have online classes on the 17th March and 18th March. Yet, we are
	planning a special Games Day for students and this will be held after the pandemic,
	and we will inform parents about the arrangements later.
6	Arrangements for Term 2 Exam
	The scheduled Term 2 Exam arrangements from the 7 th March to 9 th March will
	remain unchanged at the moment. However, in case there are special arrangements
	because of the pandemic, parents will be informed as soon as possible.
7	Inoculation Day for P.1 and P.6 students
	The scheduled Inoculation Day for P.1 and P.6 on 15 th February will be postponed to
	28 th April 2022. (Diphtheria (reduced dose), Tetanus, acellular Pertussis (reduced
	dose) & Inactivated Poliovirus Vaccine - Booster dose)
8	Morning Story Time
	Starting from 14 th February, we will have an extra story session for students before
	our normal online lessons. Students are all welcome to join our story time. Simply
	click into the "Morning Story Time" of our school web page and you can listen to our
	teachers' interesting stories.
9	Together, We Fight the Virus!
	We need to fight the virus together. Please contact the school at 29810432 so that
	we can take the necessary measures and notify the EDB in case:
	your kids and/or family members are confirmed cases of covid-19
	your kids and /or family members are classified as "people who are close contacts of
	confirmed cases.

Since the epidemic situation is still severe, we would like to appeal to parents to avoid letting their children go to crowded and poorly-ventilated public places in order to avoid the risk of infection. And we must maintain a balanced diet, regular exercise and adequate rest to enhance immunity. If the situation changes, the school will adopt appropriate measures accordingly. We ask that parents pay close attention to all messages issued by the school and announcements from the Education Bureau (EDB).

Mr. Lau Hon Wing (Supervisor) Ms. Kwok Yuen Ki (Principal)